                                ZEALS PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of a site planning meeting held on 30th June 2016 commencing at 7 pm.

Present:           Cllr M Grimwood (Chairman), Cllr K Byrne, Cllr Ms Stokes. 
                         Also in attendance were the applicant, Mr Hull, and four members of the public.

Apologies:        Cllr J Wigg, Cllr N Rice, Cllr C Spencer, Cllr D Corbin.

1. Declarations of Interest: None12707

2. To consider the full planning application as listed below-

Application Numbers:-16/05242/FUL 

Location: - Longcross Depot, New Road, Zeals, BA12 6LJ

Proposal: - Proposed demolition of the 2 existing buildings, erection of a two storey replacement building and associated works.

Case Officer:-Warren Simmonds

The councillors and public were allowed access to the property by the applicant who made a presentation to the meeting outlining the reasons for the amended application to the original application number 15/12707/FUL. Mr Hull outlined four reasons which were
1) Fire regulations – the original building did not leave 1m between the walls and the boundary fence;
2) Lighting – a survey had been carried out to determine the extent of the lighted area.  The lit area would extend to approximately half the area in front of the building.  Light would not reach the adjoining properties.  Mr Hull was questioned by the public on this point.
3) Colour of building – to comply with the conditions of the original application.
4) Planting of hedging on the boundary alongside New Road as originally recommended.
The councillors used the provided plans and the Chairman invited questions from all present. As all the changes were to comply with conditions of approval of the original application, Counsellors had no additional comments.
Cllr Byrne proposed “that the Parish Council should support the application” This was seconded by Cllr Stokes and unanimously agreed. 
Cllr Grimwood thanked everyone for their time and formally closed the meeting at 7.25pm.
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